
North Royalton Band Boosters 

November 15, 2021 

Monthly Members Meeting 

 

• Call to Order  -  Kevin 

o 7:00 p.m. 

• Board Updates 

o President- Kevin 

▪ Thank you everyone for coming. Quick announcement, we made a decision related to the 

Disney trip and funding. The executive board has agreed to contribute $10,860 towards 

the trip. This will create a $60 credit for each of the students, which will reflect on 

December’s payment. 

▪ The deadline to purchase CD’s and MP3 has been extended to Friday, November 19th.  

o Vice President – Chris 

▪ Volunteers are needed for fruit sale distribution and Rhythm and Raffle. 

▪ If you are a committee chair, please fill out the form that will be sent out soon. We are 

creating a library of duties pertaining to each committee.  Please fill out the form even if 

you have paperwork pertaining to your committee. 

o Treasurer – Julie 

▪ Annual taxes have been filed. 

▪ Profit & Loss statements and financial sheets are provided.  

o Corresponding Secretary – Michelle 

▪ No new updates. 

o Recording Secretary – Heidi  

▪  Motion to approve October 2021 Band Booster meeting minutes. 

•  First Motion – Marne Piccolomini. Second – Marija Manson.  

o Motion approved with all ayes. 

• Event/Committee Updates 

o Review of Past Events  

• Final Football Games, Contests & States 

o Chaperones- Eric 

▪ Not present. Kevin thanked all the volunteers for their hard 

work. 

o Pit Crew- Chris 

▪ Rick Moskalski stated he will volunteer as co-chair next year. 

▪ Marching Band student president gifted Pit Crew and Uniforms 

with a $170 gift card for their hard work. 

▪ Barney will need work very soon. 

• Ornaments & Holiday Spiritwear Shop- Shana 

o Not present. Kevin stated orders have been placed. There is no supply 

chain issue this year for ornaments, so should arrive on time. 

• Marching Band Concert Social- Jen & Marija 

o End of the year band concert went well. We will be volunteering at the 

Rhythm and Raffle fundraiser. 

• Marching Uniform Turn In- Marne, Sherry, Angel 

o Thank you to everyone for volunteering throughout the marching band 

season. Uniform turn in is almost done, minus a few students who are 

sick not and have not been able to turn in their uniform. 

o The uniform room is currently being organized. We are making sure 

nothing is being stored on the floor. 



o Concert uniform distribution for young men and those who prefer to 

wear a tux will be tomorrow and Wednesday. If anyone has a tux they 

would like to donate for students, please contact Marne. 

o Royalettes and Royalaires have all turned in their costumes. 

 

o Upcoming Events  

▪ Fruit Sale  -  Tammy 

• Distribution will be coming up and I will need volunteers.  

• We sold 105 more cases of fruit this year than we sold in 2019, which was 465 

cases. We receive $2 per case on any extra cases of fruit we sell. 

• Online sales stop 11/18. Final numbers need to be in by 11/22. 

▪ CD/MP3 Sale-Kevin 

• Updated under the President updates. 

▪ Concert Uniform Pick Up- 11/15-17- Marne, Sherry 

• North Royalton Holiday Parade- 11/28 

o Drumline and Auxiliary will be marching. 

• December General Membership Meeting- 12/16 

• Holiday Concert- 12/19-20- Lisa 

o Mr. Vitale posted on his page the days and times each band is playing. 

o Ticket Scanning- Lisa 

▪ Will need volunteers to scan tickets at the door. 

▪ Ticket sales are online Only via Hometown Ticketing. 

o Pins & Ornaments- Kevin 

▪ We will be selling previous years pins and ornament at the 

Holiday Concert. 

• We do not have Celebracion pins.  

• Rhythm & Raffle- 2/26 Becky & Debbie 

o  This year’s fundraiser will be located in Gym 1.  

o Looking for raffle baskets to auction off. 

o Other Committee Updates 

▪ Membership  -  Michelle & Amy 

• Not present. Kevin stated today is the last day to join the Band Boosters and 

receive any gear. For those who have become members recently, the gear order 

will be submitted in the next few days. 

▪ Alumni  -  Pauline 

• Not present. No new updates. 

▪ Website – Mark 

• Not present. The website is constantly evolving. Mark and Chris are continuously 

working on improving and adding to the website.  

• Scholarship 

o 4 band scholarships totaling $1,000 each will be awarded to graduating 

seniors who have been in band for the last 4 years. The Band Boosters is 

facilitating two other scholarships.  

▪ A donation was made to the Keith Svoboda Marching Band 

Memorial Fund  

o Non-senior parent volunteers are needed for the Scholarship Committee. 

If anyone is interested, please email Kevin Sexton. 

 

• New Business  -  All 

• Director Report  -  Mr. Vitale 



o We have concluded the marching band and contest season and are now shifting into concert 

season. All updates are online. 

o  The performance page has the information regarding Hometown Ticketing. The Holiday Concert 

is reserved seating only. 

▪ There are 2 concerts December 19th and 1 concert December 20th. 

o Lighting of the city green parade will be performed only by percussion and band front 

o The Disney trip final payment is in December. Fees will need to be paid in full before the holiday 

break. 

o If you are interested and would like group rate tickets for Disneyworld, Bob Rogers Travel has 

fan package available for purchase on their website. 

▪ If you buy fan package ticket, they take care of park reservations. This is a way to 

guarantee you’ll be in the same park on the same day as the students. 

•  Physical tickets will be mailed in January so that you can put them in the My 

Disney Experience app to make reservations for dining, etc. 

• Marne asked if there will be Covid testing requirements. There is no definitive 

answer yet. 

• Treasurer’s Report Acceptance  -  Julie 

o Motion to approve Treasurer’s Report. 

▪  First Motion-Sherry Fox. Second- Marne Piccolomini. 

• Motion approved with all ayes. 

• Meeting Close  -  Kevin 

o 7:45pm 


